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Pars On People.

Blue Pendergrast, who suffered another stroke in September, is making a slow recovery. Blue gets around with the aid of a walking frame and in a wheel chair when he goes shopping. He will be moving to Joondalup just before Christmas to the new St. Lucy's Home set up and will be closer to his family, which is a good thing. Blue sends Christmas greetings to his old mates and looks forward to a phone call or two on 9355 0707.

Arthur Marshall had a hip replacement in St. John of God, Bunbury in October. Marsh is making a good recovery and can't get back to making his famous emu pies quick enough. If you are passing Harvey over the holidays call in and get an emu pie - don't expect a freebie - it will cost you $3!

Our list of Nonagenarians is growing with Doc. Wheatley and Jack Fox celebrating their 90th birthdays recently.

Doc turned 90 on 28th October after recovering from a stint in hospital. Doc is back in fine form and still giving plenty of cheek.

Jack's birthday was on 20th November. He's okay and sends his regards to all.

Fred Stewart, who joined us in Timor in 1942 after getting out of West Timor, will be 90 on 18th Dec. Congratulations to all three.

Rolf Baldwin, our oldest member, will be 93 on 16th Dec. Eric and Twy Smyth who visited Baldy in Geelong earlier on, reported the old chap was in good form and is still enjoying life. A great bloke is our Baldy.

Blanche Sadler celebrated her 80th birthday at her son's Peter's farm at Calingiri recently with a gathering of old friends and rellies. Blanche was a good sportswoman in her day and was active in community affairs for many years. Congratulations Blanche!

Buller and Jean Tait along with daughter Vicky spent a couple of weeks holidaying in the West in October. After two days in Perth which included an outing at Fremantle with the Carey's, Jean and Vicky hired a car to see our South West while Bulla settled in with his old 2 Section mate Tony Bowers in Mandurah. Tony, a good host, showed Bulla around catching up with as many as the 2/2nd as possible. Helen Poynton kindly turned on a Sunday luncheon and afternoon tea, which was attended by Tony Bowers, Jim Lines, Dick Darrington, Don & Ida Murray and Len & Betty Bagley.

Jean and Vicky enjoyed their car trip and rejoined Bulla at Mandurah before flying out. Bulla hasn't changed much. His back gives him hurry up which also makes it difficult for him to move about but Bulla takes it all in his stride. These Queenslanders are sure tough people.

Bulla and Jean are still adjusting to town life in Ayr after spending years on their cane farm. We hope to see you both back in the West again one day. Good luck.
Les and Verna Cranfield left for Laos in September and no doubt will now be busy, Verna with her dressmaking skills and Les with his carpentry and all round ability with anything he undertakes.

Laos, a Peoples Democratic Republic headed by a President and Prime Minister has a population of about 5 million. Its capital, Vientiane, and main source of income is through agriculture so Les should be a happy man in this field.

We wish them all the best in their new venture and look forward to news of their progress with interest.

May they enjoy a Happy Christmas and a Prosperous New Year.
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